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Please note not every Agenda Item will have a 
supporting paper. 
 
 

* * * * * 

 
Agenda Item 7b 

 

Arun District Council – Code of Conduct 
 

Council is asked to note and consider the following email received from Arun District 

Council, entitled Model Code of Conduct.  

 

The following email was received on 10th December: 

 
Dear Mayors, Chairmen and Clerks 
 
You may be aware that the Local Government Association (LGA) have been developing a Model 
Code of Conduct, in consultation with local authorities and other agencies such as the Committee 
for Standards in Public Life.  A final version was approved by the LGA Board last week and 
circulated to local authorities.  I do not know if you were blind copied into the circulation list so have 
attached a copy of the Model Code for your information.  Further information can be found on the 
LGA website here. 
 
I will be preparing a report to be presented to our Standards Committee at their next meeting on 18 
February 2021, for the Committee to consider Arun District Council’s adoption of the Code (with 
some localisation changes).  We are hopeful that Town and Parish Councils will agree to adopting 
the new Arun Code for their own purposes so that we have consistency and clarity across the 
district. 
 
I am therefore writing to you now so that you have an opportunity to submit any initial comments in 
advance of the Committee meeting in February.  I would be grateful for comments to be submitted 
by 20 January 2021 to allow me time to incorporate them into my report – please respond to the 
monitoring.officer@arun.gov.uk email address.  I recognise that this is a short timeframe, 
especially with the Christmas break, and that therefore some Councils may not have a Council 
meeting planned before my deadline.  May I suggest that you might canvass your Councillors by 
email to ensure that we have given all interested parties the opportunity to comment. 
 
 
Kind regards 
 
Solomon Agutu 

 
Interim Monitoring Officer 
Arun District Council 

 
The council’s current Code of Conduct is based upon the current ADC Code of Conduct and 

was adopted by this council in December 2017.  

 

The Model Code of Conduct has been sent to all councillors (kind of by mistake) asking for 
comments and questions by the end of December. That may inform what action this council 

takes next in this matter.  

 

 

https://www.local.gov.uk/local-government-association-model-member-code-conduct-consultation#:~:text=Local%20Government%20Association%20Model%20Member%20Code%20of%20Conduct,aspire%20to%20high%20standards%20of%20leadership%20and%20performance.
mailto:monitoring.officer@arun.gov.uk
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As the LGA Model Councillor Code of Conduct has been circulated electronically to all 
councillors, I will only produce a printed copy upon request.   

 

 

Simon Cross – Clerk to the Council 21st December 2020 

 
 
 

Agenda Item 8 
 

Minutes of Monthly Full Council meeting, 7th December 
 

The draft Minutes were circulated to all councillors on 8th December, asking for suggested 
amendments by 15th December. None were received.  

 

 

Simon Cross – Clerk to the Council 21st December 2020 

 
 
 

Agenda Item 9  
 

Monthly Update Report 
 
 

1.  Introduction 

2.  Minutes 701/20 and 784/20 – Finance & General Purposes Committee – 
Welcome to East Preston signs 

3.  Minute 896/20 – RWE – Extension of the Rampion Windfarm 

4.  Minute 899/20 – Arun District Council 

 
1. Introduction 

 

This is the report covering items discussed during Full Council meetings up to and 
including the meeting held on 7th December 2020. 
 
Following the meeting, the Christmas Jumpers collection netted £55 to be donated 
to Turning Tides. Thanks to all the councillors and officers who donated.  

 
 

2. Minutes 701/20 and 784/20 – Finance & General Purposes Committee – 
Welcome to East Preston signs 

 
These were installed on Friday, 18th December. At the time of writing, I have only 
seen the ones in Worthing Road and Vicarage Lane.  
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Before After 

  
 

 

 
 
 
3. Minute 896/20 – RWE – Extension of the Rampion Windfarm 

 
I believe Protect Coastal England are now in contact with the RWE representatives 
from the meeting. 
 
Cllr Gunston has been in touch with the RWE reps and RWE will provide us with an 
article about the public consultation exercise when the time comes. This will be 
published in either an e-newsletter or the Spring 2021 paper Newsletter, depending 
upon the timing and space available.   

 
 
4. Minute 899/20 – Arun District Council 

 
I wrote to District Cllr Terry Chapman, copying in District Cllrs Bower and Kelly, 
about this council’s concerns in-fighting, or whatever word you wish to use, was 
preventing ADC for working effectively for its residents. I also asked Cllr Chapman 
to let us know what is being done to improve the situation. As the longest-standing 
of our three District Councillors, it fell to Cllr Bower to provide a response. He has 
asked that response not be made public but he will provide updates in person in 
due course. Cllr Bower’s response included reassurance the council’s committees 
were still working effectively.   
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Concurrently, we have seen letters sent by Angmering and Kingston Parish Councils 
to the Chief Executive at ADC, Nigel Lynn, asking him to intervene. I have sent Nigel 
this council’s support of those two councils’ councils.    

 
 
Simon Cross – Clerk to the Council 21st December 2020 

 
 

Agenda Item 11 
 

Committees 
 
This month, the following committee meetings have taken place: Audit & Governance on the 

14th, Finance & General Purposes on the 16th and Planning and Licensing on the 14th.    

 
Draft Minutes from these meetings will have been circulated to all councillors ahead of this 

meeting.   

 

 

Simon Cross – Clerk to the Council 21st December 2020 

 
 
 

Agenda Item 11a 
 

Amenities Committee 
 
The committee did not meet in December. 

 

Two Acres - Following the recent Risk Assessment carried out at Two Acres, the 
committee agreed to go ahead with the recommendations, to erect hazard warning 
signs to indicate the dangers and the sudden drop of the open ditch. Three hazard 
warning signs have now been installed along the adjacent fencing.  
 
Public Seating – A new memorial bench plaque has been installed on the bench in 

memory of Chris Shore. This can be found at the south western corner of the Village 
Green, by the Boules Piste.  
 

 

Dawn Reid – Assistant Clerk to the Council  

 

21st December 2020 

 
 

Agenda Item 11b 
 

Audit & Governance Committee 
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The committee met on 14th December. 

 

The committee carried out the Annual Review of the non-financial entries on the council’s 
Risk Register. The committee agreed to add one entry concerning the functioning of the 

Village Hall Foundation should the committee there become too small for it to function fully 

itself.  

 

The committee looked at the completed Annual Return from the External Auditor for last 

year, plus the interim Internal Auditor’s report for the current year, and felt there was no 
further action required on either at this time.  

 

Following a comment in the External Auditor’s covering letter to the Annual Return, the 

committee did note the Code of Conduct should probably be reviewed. However, between the 

publication of the Agenda and the meeting, the council received the letter from ADC as 
covered at Agenda Item 7b above.  

 

The committee noted the Annual Health & Safety Inspection Report as undertaken by Cllrs 

Gander and Toney and the Assistant Clerk, Mrs Reid.      

 

 
Simon Cross – Clerk to the Council 21st December 2020 

 
 

Agenda Item 11c 
 

Community Engagement Committee 
 
The committee did not meet during December.  

 
The committee did, however, on 19th December, finally install and unveil the second and 

third blue plaques in the village. These are in honour of Stanley Holloway, actor, writer and 

monologist, and Sir Maurice Craig, pioneer in the treatment of mental health issues 

following his work with soldiers shellshocked during the first world war. Holloway’s plaque is 

in Tamarisk Way and Craig’s is in South Strand.  
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Thanks to the Clerk and Cllrs Toney and Duff for supporting these unveilings in a socially-

distanced manner, the relevant householders and Sean and Steve at DART Ltd. for installing 

the plaques at no cost to the village.  
 

 

Cllr Elizabeth Linton –  

Chairman of the Community Engagement Committee 

21st December 2020 
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Agenda Item 11d 

 

Finance & General Purposes Committee 
 
The committee met on 16th December.  

 

The main purpose of the meeting was to agree a recommended budget for 2021/22 to the 

council. That can be found at Agenda Item 12a below. The committee also agreed to vire 
£3,500 from other budget lines into a COVID-19 Discretionary Fund.   

 

 

Simon Cross – Clerk to the Council 21st December 2020 

 
 

Agenda Item 11e 
 

Major Events Committee 
 
The committee meeting scheduled for 21st December was cancelled owing to the ongoing 

pandemic.  

 

 

Cllr Elizabeth Linton –  
Chairman of the Major Events Committee 

17th December 2020 

 
 

 
Agenda Item 11g 

 

Planning & Licensing Committee 
 
The committee met on 14th December to consider five Planning Applications. Two members 

of the public attended.  

 
The committee agreed to raise no objections to four of the Application considered whilst 

agreeing to object to proposed garage in a front garden in South Strand.   

 

The committee agreed there was no need to proceed with the meeting scheduled for 21st 

December.       
 

 

Simon Cross – Clerk to the Council 21st December 2020 
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Agenda Item 12a 
 

Finance & General Purposes Committee – council 
budget for 2021/22 

 
Council is asked to agree a recommended budget of £298,639.28 for the financial year 

2021/22. 
 

Cllr McElroy to lead on this item.  

 

The Finance & General Purposes Committee met on 16th December to finalise its budget and 

precept recommendations for the financial year 2021/22. The committee considered the 

following paper circulated in advance of that meeting: 
 

Committee is asked to finalise consideration of the council’s budgets for the 

2021/22 financial year.  

 

Each budget-holding committee has now considered the budgets in its control and, 
subject to setting a figure for the COVID-19 Discretionary Fund for 2021/22, the 

committee should be in a position to agree a budget figure for the council for next 

financial year. The figures in the table below are the Net figures.  

 

Committee or 

budget 

2020/21 (£) 2021/22 (£) Increase (£) Increase (%) 

Admin 113,492.12 113,173.00 - 319.12 - 0.28 

Amenities 48,193.38 33,930.00 - 14263.38 - 30 

Audit & Gov. 1,000 1,000 0 0 

Comm Eng 33,420.00 35,450.00 2,030 6.1 

Finance & GP 35,096.00 36,375.00 1,279 3.6 

Major Events 5,100 13,800.00 8,700 170 

WRG 45,277.28 54,911.28 9,634 21.3 

Full Council 
Contingency 

10,193.10 10,000 - 193.10 - 1.9 

 

Total 2020/21 (£) 2021/22 (£) Increase (£) Increase (%) 

 291,771.88 298,639.28 6867.40 2.3 

 

ADC has now supplied the council’s Council Tax Base figure for the coming year: it is up 

to 2,813 from 2,800 in the current year. Committee agreed in September to keep the 

Band D precept at £98.43 for the year, agreed by Full Council in October. That will bring 

into the council £276,883.59 for the coming year, so this will still be a deficit budget.  
 

Depending upon any discussion, committee is asked to agree to recommend to Full 

Council a budget of £298,639.28 for the financial year 2021/22. 

 

The agreed figure will be presented to Full Council in January. Rather than circulate a 

paper copy of the budget sheets, I will send around a PDF version. If anyone would like a 
paper copy too, please just get in touch. There will be the option of me sharing my screen 

during the meeting if needed.  

 

 

  Simon Cross – Clerk to the Council 10th December 2020 
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The committee vired some money from this year’s budgets into a COVID-19 Discretionary 
Fund but did not set an additional figure for the coming year. If necessary, some money can 

be taken from reserves in the new financial year to add into the COVID-19 Discretionary 

Fund.  

 

If any councillor would like to see the full set of budget working papers in support of this 
item, please get in touch.  

 

 

Simon Cross – Clerk to the Council 21st December 2020 

 
 

 
Agenda Item 13 

 
Working Parties 

 
The Emergency Planning Working Party met on 9th December, the only working party to have 
met this month.    

 

 

Simon Cross – Clerk to the Council 21st December 2020 

 
 

 
Agenda Item 13a 

 
Emergency Planning Working Party 

 
The meeting on 9th December was attended by Cllr Wilkinson, the Clerk and myself. We 

looked at the work already carried out on the Emergency Resilience Plan and the Business 
Continuity Plan. Both of these have been updated and circulated to all working party 

members. The working party is hopeful final draft versions of these will be available for 

approval by council in February. 

 

The next meeting will be a late afternoon meeting on 11th January.   
 

 

Cllr Patricia Gander –  

Chairman of the Emergency Planning Working Party   

14th December 2020 

 
 

 
Agenda Item 13b 

 
Environmental Initiatives Working Party 
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The working party did not meet during December. Cllr Gunston will provide any updates.  

 

 

Simon Cross – Clerk to the Council   21st December 2020 

 
 

 
Agenda Item 13c 

 

Flat and Frontage Working Party 
 

Flat: 

 

Heating and plumbing problems have cost the council most of a month’s income this month, 

but hopefully the teething problems caused by the flat having been empty for several months 

have now all surfaced and been resolved.  
 

Frontage: 

 

No progress on this aspect of the working party’s work.    

 

 
Simon Cross – Clerk to the Council 21st December 2020 

 
 

 
Agenda Item 13e 

 

Playing of Cricket Working Party 
 

Simon has contacted the representatives of East Preston Cricket Club asking them to let him 

know when in January they can attend a meeting. No response at the time of writing.    

 

 
Cllr Christine Bowman –  

Chairman of the Playing of Cricket Working Party  

21st December 2020 

 
 

 
Agenda Item 14 

 

East Preston Conservative Hall 
 

The council is asked to note and consider the following letter received on 15th 

December:  
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14th December 2020 

Simon Cross Esq. 

Clerk 

East Preston Parish Council 

 

 

Dear Simon,                           Re East Preston Conservative Hall 

                                                         

Without Prejudice 

                     

I am writing on behalf of the trustees of the Conservative Hall. 

   

As you may know the freehold of the land on which the Conservative Hall stands has been held in trust by 

the Branch since 1928 under a deed which requires the Trustees to execute the directions of the Branch 

Committee with regard to the land and building. The hall has always been maintained and managed 

through the voluntary actions of members of the branch for the benefit of the community. 

   

At a meeting held earlier this year the Branch resolved that because of the advancing years of branch 

members the trustees should seek alternative management arrangements for the future. 

   

My purpose in writing, therefore, is to enquire whether, given the recently renewed status of the hall as an 

Asset of Community Value, East Preston Parish Council might be interested in either acquiring a Lease with 

a “licence to build” or, if the freehold was offered for sale whether the Parish Council might wish to 

purchase the freehold. Either course of action would give a means of ensuring that the hall might continue 

to be available for community use by the residents of East Preston and Kingston. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Terence Chapman 

For and on behalf of the trustees. 

East Preston & Kingston Branch 

The Conservative Party 

 

Although Cllr Wilkinson and I submitted an application to make the Conservative Hall an 

Asset of Community Value again, that application is on hold pending further information.  

 

As I do not think a Full Council meeting can ever give this matter full consideration, Council 
is also asked to set up a Working Party to give further consideration to this proposal. 

Members interested in being part of this working party are asked to let me know.  

 

 

Simon Cross – Clerk to the Council 21st December 2020 

 
 

Agenda Item 15 
 

Clerk’s Report 
 

1.  Introduction 

2.  Police matters 



 
Full Council, 4th January 2021, Supporting Papers                                   Page 12 of 18 

 

 

3.  Anti-social behaviour matters 

4.  Freedom of Information / Data Protection requests 

5.  East Preston Business Community Business Breakfast, 2nd December 

6.  Littlehampton Community Fridge on Tour, 2nd December 

7.  SLCC Sussex branch quarterly meeting, 8th December 

8.  Littlehampton Community Fridge on Tour, 9th December 

9.  St Mary the Virgin’s Advent Calendar Trail, 16th December 

10.  Littlehampton Community Fridge on Tour, 16th December 

11.  Social media 

12.  MailChimp stats 

13.  A selection of things we have been asked since the last meeting 

14.  Recent bouquets and complaints 

15.  Comments in Christmas cards and emails to the council 

16.  Leave 

17.  January meetings and events 

 

 
1. Introduction 

 

This is the report mainly covering December 2020 and matters which may not arise 

elsewhere on the agenda.  

 

 
2. Police matters 

 

In the early hours of 21st December, a car sped down Sea Road veered into the service road 

by The Clockhouse, clipped the front wing of a car facing up Sea Road pushing it onto the 

pavement and into the right-hand window of Arun Business Supplies. The incident was 

caught on the council’s cctv as well as that of other businesses in the area. The photograph 
below shows exactly how the hit VW ended up on the pavement, missing the Fiat Punto 

which was also parked there at the time of the incident.  

 

A councillor living in the vicinity heard the crash and had seen a black car slowly driving 

away south and into Seaview Road. The car kindly left its front number plate behind and 
was found in Sea Lane, neatly parked. It had deposited various debris along Seaview Road. A 

further car was also hit in Sea Road in the early hours of the same day, but at the time of 

writing any link is not that clear. Sussex Police attended at about 13:00. 
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3. Anti-social behaviour matters 

 

Concerns about drug abuse in Copse View continue and the ADC anti-social behaviour 

officer hoped to be able to do a letter-drop in the middle of December.  

 
No new reports this month. 

  

 

4. Freedom of Information / Data Protection requests 

 

The council received no Freedom of Information or Data Protection requests during the 
month of December.       

 

 

5. East Preston Business Community Business Breakfast, 2nd December 

 
Although sparsely attended, some of the regular attendees were busy getting ready for the 

end of the second lockdown. That said, there was still lively conversation about what the 

government has or has not been doing to help smaller businesses through the pandemic 

crisis. David Macdonald and Ian James both provided useful information on government 

grants available. Further to last month’s news High Street banks are not letting businesses 

open new account, a group which David is part of had written to the government which, after 
pushing the letter around for a while, came back saying it was not prepared to get involved 

in the business of the clearing banks but there were numerous online loan options available 

to businesses. As David pointed out, this latter statement was completely irrelevant to the 

question asked.  

 

Fr Andrew profoundly thanked Bob Billinghurst for the photographs he has taken as part of 
St Mary the Virgin’s Advent Calendar Trail.  

 

There is usually no Business Breakfast in January, so the next will be on Wednesday, 3rd 

February.  

 
 

6. Littlehampton Community Fridge on Tour, 2nd December 

 

Kath Callaghan contacted the council on 25th or 26th November asking whether the 

Littlehampton Community Fridge on Tour could set up somewhere in a council building in 

East Preston, once a week, just for an hour or so. The Fridge aims to tackle both food 
poverty and food waste by making surplus but still-in-date food available, free-of-charge or 

for a donation, to local residents. I explained the only council building we have under our 

control is the Council Office but we would be happy to work with the Fridge to make 

something happen. Kath, a Rustington Parish Councillor, visited the Council Office a few 

hours later, took some photographs for the organiser, Sarah, and within a matter of hours 
everything was working toward setting the Fridge up in front of the Council Office. The 

surplus food mainly comes from supermarkets but can also come from people’s over-

productive allotments of items from people’s cupboards, still in-date but unlikely to be used 

by those people.  

 

Just a week later, the first Community Fridge on Tour in East Preston took place. Set up for 
just an hour between 14:30 and 15:30, Sarah estimated between twenty and thirty 

households took away food, whilst other local residents came along to show support and to 

ask for further information. Sarah praised East Preston Parish Council for having been so 

accommodating and helpful in getting the scheme set up and publicised so quickly.  

 
Food available on that first day included pasta and pasta sauces, fresh chillies, bananas, 

plantains, mangoes, cakes, broken biscuits (which in my personal experience were mainly 

unbroken), bakery products such as pain au chocolat and croissants, flour, satsumas and 

more. Further products were kindly donated by Seaview Stores and Isherwood Insurance.  
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At the end of this first shift, Sarah was very happy to continue the weekly trial. Publicity for 

this first week was helped through both East Preston schools, both East Preston preschools, 
Kerry’s Community Tea-room, The Baytree Club and the council’s Facebook page. 

 

The Fridge has been back on 9th and 16th December and would like to come back every 

Wednesday for the foreseeable future. Members of the Community Engagement Committee 

have volunteered to help each week together with about eight members of the public. With 
those numbers we should be able to create a rota meaning nobody will need to commit to 

more than one shift a month.  

 

 

7. SLCC Sussex branch quarterly meeting, 8th December 

 
The quarterly meeting received a presentation from the Investments Manager at CCLA, but 

thanks to Cllr Shah, this council’s investments are still in good hands. The rest of the 

meeting was dominated by the continuing saga of the WSALC value-for-money review. With a 

one council, one vote constitution in place, there is a concern the very small councils, very 

aware of how much they spend, could sway any vote to move away from SSALC, an 
organisation which the larger councils are seem happy with.     

 

 

8. Littlehampton Community Fridge on Tour, 9th December 

 

This was the second visit from the Littlehampton Community Fridge on Tour. As you can see 
from the photograph, today’s offering was mainly fresh fruit and vegetables with some bread 

and then some tinned and packet donations from members of the public.   
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The Fridge estimated it served a similar number of customers to the first week. The Fridge’s 
volunteer on the day, Liz, was very touched by the amounts of money local residents were 

donating for the products they were taking away with them.  

 

 

9. St Mary the Virgin’s Advent Calendar Trail, 16th December 
 

The Council (Office) took part in the Advent Calendar Trail, this being our window from 16th 

December: 
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10. Littlehampton Community Fridge on Tour, 16th December 

 

Visit three, the first in relatively bad weather. The Fridge probably brought along only about 
half of the food it had on previous occasions, simply because it was recognised the weather 

would put off some people from attending. Cllr Gunston worked as a volunteer today 

alongside one member of the public and Sarah the organiser. Despite the concerns about the 

weather a reasonable number of recipients did attend.  

 
The Fridge will now be here every Wednesday afternoon. A call for community volunteers has 

resulted in about ten members of the public putting themselves forward together with a 

selection of councillors. It’s not too late to volunteer if you would like.    

 

 

11. Social media 
 

Facebook has once again changed how it presents information, so I now have to go through 

every single post to see how many people have seen a post rather than see all that 

information on a single screen.  

 

 Witness Appeal following a car being shunted in the front window of Arun Business 
Supplies – 4,848 people 

 

 Warning of large amounts of broken glass in Sea Road following the same incident as 

above – 1,749  

 

 Commencement of 2nd December visit of Littlehampton Fridge on Tour – 1,318 

 

 Christmas Poems No. 10 – Is Your Chimney Covid Safe? – 1,127 
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 Advance announcement of 2nd December visit of Littlehampton Fridge on Tour – 887 
 

 A polite reminder to people to park considerately, on behalf of a local resident – 878 
 

 Announcement of 16th December visit of Littlehampton Fridge on Tour - 810 
 

 Christmas Poems No. 21 – The grey-haired vicar from East Preston - 538 

 

 Announcement of the winners of Brighten Up East Preston – 522 
 

† Food & Drink Festival page 

 
▲ East Preston Business Community page 

 

 East Preston Christmas Celebrations page 

 
(posts up to and including 21st December) 

 

The number of people currently liking the council on Facebook is 1,360, an increase of 16 on 

the last report.  
 

 

12. MailChimp stats 

 

Since the last papers were issued, the council has sent out the following emails to local 
residents on the council’s main e-mailing list: 

 
 Parish Council news – 1st December - sent to 848, opened by 571 (67.4%) 
 
 Parish Council news – 11th December – sent to 853, opened by 568 (66.6%) 
 
 Parish Council news – 16th December – sent to 854, opened by 562 (65.9%) 
 

 

13. Things we have been asked since the last meeting 

 

“How do I get made into an East Preston snowman?”  

 
“The z is not working on the car-parking machine, Simon.” 

 

“If a husband and wife are both doctors, how should I address their Christmas card 

envelope?” 

 
 

14. Recent bouquets and complaints 

 

(In addition to anything reported above) 

 

From residents of Sea Road for alerting them to a neighbour’s Planning Application, “Thank 
you for letting us know.  We were not aware that there was a new planning application. It is 

very much appreciated that you have bought this to our attention.”  

 

From a resident of Sea Lane Close, “We did a tour of the village this evening to look at the 

Christmas lights. Lots of people have put up wonderful displays. We love the tree on the 

green too - just gorgeous and uplifting. Well done.” Later, after publication of Cllr 
Bradshaw’s snowpeople video, the same correspondent emailed in, “Love the yarnbombers 

video – those crochet fairies are so clever.” 
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From a resident of Sea Road, a former parish councillor, “Loved the Snowfolk and Vobes 
videos. Thank you to both for great videos. I take time to talk to all the Snowfolk along Sea 

Road! Takes a time to get anywhere! Always love to see the list. Keeps everyone in touch with 

the village in times of lockdown particularly.” 

 

From a resident of The Drive, “My daughter would like to submit her Snowfolk entry. We’ll 
drop in her Robin entry form today. Think we might be getting carried away with the 

festivities! Thank you for such fun.” 

 

Presented with her prize for winning the Best Scarecrow competition, a resident of Westfield 

Avenue thanked the council for all it does. Without the efforts of the council and the Festival 

Committee, the lady felt the village would be a poorer place and there would be fewer people 
getting involved in creative, inspirational activities around the village.  

 

A knitting resident of Sea Road wrote in to say, “I met a lovely family yesterday in the village 

yesterday and I think they epitomised what this is all about. They did not look well off but 

they were having the most glorious afternoon finding snow folk and taking photos of the kids 
with them. they had found over 50 when they were at my house and they asked permission 

to take photos. It was not a nice day but they wanted to get the kids out and have some fun. 

They were so "up for the adventure" and best of all it was free with the possibility of a prize 

at the end. I was really touched.”  

 

From a former resident of East Preston, now living in Rustington, in response to Cllr 
Bradshaw’s video of the snowpeople, “Kit’s video was great!” 

 

From a former resident of East Preston, now living in Littlehampton, in response to the e-

newsletter published on 11th December, “Best news letter, EVER!” 

 

From a resident of Willowhayne Avenue, “As I become more involved with EP, I see what you 
bring.” 

 

From two residents living adjacent to a Planning Application within the village, “We were very 

surprised that the planning officer gave approval to the application. It’s hard to reconcile the 

fact that the District and Village plans drawn up by elected representatives of local residents 
can be totally ignored and over-ruled in this way. It makes one question one’s faith in 

democracy. Nevertheless, thank you for your help in this process.” 

 

A resident of Lavinia Way stopped me in the street to thank the council for circulating the 

snowpeople, Father Christmas and Bald Explorer videos to residents. Each had made her 

smile and / or laugh.  
 

 

15. Comments in Christmas cards and emails to the council 

 

“To the Best Parish Council any village could wish for. Merry Christmas to you all. Have the 
festive break that you all deserve.” 

 

“I like the photos of all the Christmas lights and jollity around the village: such cheer is very 

much needed. When I was doing the Village Design Statement in 2005 (!) almost the only 

proper neighbourhood light display was a really good collection in Cheviot Close.” 

 
“That you for all you’ve done especially during the dark days of 2020.” 

 

“Thank you for all you do for the community.” 

 

“Happy Covid Christmas and thanks for all you do to make E.P. a wonderful place for us all.”  
 

“Thank you for all you do particularly during this unusual year.”  
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“Thanks for all you do on our behalf. To all the team you are a great bunch helping to make 
EP a wonderful place to be.” 

 

“Thanks to everyone for all the support and fantastic efforts during this difficult year.” 

 

“A big thank-you for your book box, it has been a lifeline.” 
 

“Thanks for everything you do to make E.P. a great place to live.” 

 

 

16. Leave 

 
No leave planned in January yet.  

 

 

17. January Meetings and Events 

 
This list may be incomplete and is subject to change.  

 

4th   - Full Council (19:00, Zoom) 

11th  - Emergency Planning Working Party (17:00, Zoom) 

- Planning & Licensing Committee (18:00, Zoom) 

- Environmental Initiatives Working Party (19:00, Zoom) 

18th  - Personnnel Committee (18:00, Zoom) 

25th  - Planning & Licensing Committee (18:00, Zoom)  

- Community Engagement Committee (19:00, Zoom) 

 

N.B. where committee meetings fall on the same day, the timings of these meetings may be 

subject to change.  
 

  

Simon Cross – Clerk to the Council 22nd December 2020 

 
 

Agenda Item 16a 
 

Other meetings and events – Part 1 
 

Council is asked to note the following reports: 
 

Voluntary Action Arun and Chichester – Organised Crime 
and County Lines, 14th December 

 
Report to follow. 

 

 

Cllr Christine Bowman  21st December 2020 

 

 
 


